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Wage Rates - Tasmanian Minimum Wage rate payable to persons engaged under the supported wage system - determined at $81.00pw – operative date 1 July 2015
DECISION

[1]
This application lodged by the Tasmanian Trades and Labor Council (TTLC) seeks to increase the minimum wage payable to persons engaged under the supported wage system to $81.00 per week in the following Awards:

· AWU (Tasmanian State Sector) Award

· Custodial Officers Award

· Facility Attendants (Tasmanian State Service) Award

· Governor of Tasmania Staff Award

· Health and Human Services (Tasmanian State Service) Award

· Legal Practitioners Award

· Parliamentary Staff Award

· Port Arthur Historic Site Management Authority Award

· Tasmanian Ambulance Service Award

· Tasmanian State Service Award

· TasTAFE Teaching Staff Award

· Teaching Service (Tasmanian Public Sector) Award

[2]
This application arises as a consequence of the annual increase to the supported wage system not being published at the time of the Tasmanian Industrial Commission minimum wage rate decision which was handed down on 30 June 2015
 and therefore was not capable to being varied at the time of that decision.  In that decision the Full Bench relevantly noted:

“[3]
Mr Walsh of the TTLC submitted that they were not seeking an increase in the supported wage and that amount relates back to the amount of income which can be earned before effecting welfare payments received from Centrelink.  It was noted that Centrelink had made no change to this amount and therefore no adjustment was being sought in this application...”
[3]
Mr Walsh of the TTLC was not present at the hearing of the current matter but made submissions in writing stating that the application had been lodged on the basis of it being consented to by the Minister administering the State Service Act (MASSA); that the increase in wage had been published by the Australian Government Department of Human Services on 1 July 2015; and that the increase should apply from that date.

[4]
The application was supported by Mr Kerryl Grey who appeared on behalf of the MASSA.
[5]
Accordingly, we determine that the Tasmanian Minimum Wage for a person engaged under the supported wage system will be $81.00 per week.
[6]
Pursuant to s.23 of the Act, Awards containing a Minimum Wage for a person engaged under the supported wage system clause will be varied to reflect this decision, with such variation being effective from 1 July 2015.
[7]
Orders arising out this decision are to follow.
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